RE:
Permit Number 15 00722,  Royal Valley LLC Reclassification Request

In the 2012 comprehensive plan update, the County was under a mandate to revisit and reduce Urban Growth Areas.  Even with these constraints, The Royal Valley LLC group proposed  the conversion of part of a Central Kitsap rural area into a new UGA  area, justified by the need for senior housing.  Thus the Senior Living Homestead Zone was created.  No justification was provided for the need for additional UGA capacity other that for senior housing (55 years of age or older).

In February of this year, I met with Royal Valley LLC , to discuss a site specific amendment, for the Senior Living Homestead Zone, they intended to submit for the 2016 comprehensive plan update.  During this meeting I was told by Ellen Ross-Cardoso that they wanted to delete the requirement that 90% of owners be 55 years of age or older.  The reason given was that there was insufficient demand for housing for this age group.

I don't believe the Royal Valley rezone would have been approved in 2012 absent the justification for the need for senior housing.  If senior housing is not a viable project, than the original  rezone justification is invalid.  

Deleting the requirement that 90% of owners be 55 years or age or older seems to me to be a bait and switch tactic that should not be allowed.
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